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Cliff Dochterman Award 

 The growth and viability of IFSR is first dependent on how effectively we 

pursue our mission.  We all understand that success comes in our more everyday 

activities which also better prepare us for the less frequent important events that 

arise occasionally.  It helps us to be aware of (and frequently participate in) activi-

ties promoting Scouting and Rotary initiated by likeminded folks.  When those ac-

tivities are noteworthy sometimes some of those folks should be recognized.  The 

Cliff Dochterman Award is one way to thank folks for their efforts.  It is also impor-

tant to bring attention to what IFSR is doing, which, in turn, helps everything we do.  

Applications for the award can be found on the IFSR website.  After you complete 

the application please send it to Bud Allison. 

 Featured in the photo is Nathan A. Wolfstein IV receiving the IFSR Cliff Do-

chterman Award at the Troop 139 Court of Honor.  Troop 139 is part of the Western 

Los Angeles County Council, BSA.  The award was presented by the Rotary Club of 

Granada Hills President Janet Hartley and High Honors Chair Wayne Shaphran. 
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2011 RI Convention in New Orleans 

IFSR Interamerican Region Annual General Meeting  

Friday, May 27, 2011 

Our Annual General Meeting of IFSR for the Interamerican Region (north to South pole of the Americas) will be 

held at BSA’s National Annual Meeting in San Diego, California, on Friday May 27 from 2 to 4 pm. There will be 

sharing of IFSR stories and the election of officers for 2010-2011.  The meeting will be held in the America’s Cup 

CD.  You do not have to register for the BSA National Annual Meeting to attend the IFSR meetings but we encour-

age you to do so.  

At the Rotary International Convention in New Orleans IFSR will have its Annual General Meeting. The Agenda 

will include many topics of interest, exchange of stories and election of officers for 2011-2012. The meeting will 

be on Tuesday, May 24 from 7 to 9 am in the Morial Convention Center, Room 384.   WE ALSO NEED VOLUN-

TEERS FOR THE IFSR EXHIBIT BOOTH that will be up in the House of Friendship throughout the Convention. 

Please contact IFSR President Brian at bdtalamo@pacbell.net or Garland C. “Gary” Moore at  

 garlandmoore@bellsouth.net. 

BSA Alumni Program  

 Scouting has been making a difference in the lives of men and women 

for more than a century. In fact, today there are more than 50 million living 

Scouting alumni in the BSA. Whether you were a Scout, leader, volunteer, par-

ent, or supporter - you are an alumni. 

Now you can reconnect with the adventure of Scouting, through the Alumni 

Connection.  

Join today for lots of great benefits like these: 

• Receive three free issues of Scouting magazine. 

• Membership in the National Scouting Museum including free admission for 

a year. 

• Send Scouting themed e-post cards. 

• Download popular bugle call ring tones for your cell phone. There are 10 to 

choose from, including Reveille, taps, to the colors, and mess call. Sure to 

bring a smile to any Scout or Scouter. 

• Share your Scouting memories with our online Alumni Scrapbook. 

• Trace your Scouting family tree, share your story, or plan a family celebra-

tion with Generations Connections. 

• Connect with other Scouting alumni. 

• Plus, find out about opportunities to volunteer and support Scouting.…and 

much more! 

Visit www.scouting.org/alumni for more information.  
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IFSR at World Jamboree Sweden, 27 July - 7 August 2011 
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All Members of IFSR—Current email address needed 
For budget and communication reasons, it is important that we have your latest email address.  Some of our com-

munications lately have bounced back due to incorrect or outdated email addresses.  Please send us your latest 

contact information-especially if you have not received information from us lately.  You may email your information 

to us at ifsr@sbcglobal.net  

Zone Institute Dates/Locations Latter Half 2011 

IFSR  Mail List Now Over 1000.  This was our 2010 goal that at times seemed  much too far off … but you, each of 

you (and many others)  played a huge part in reaching this goal!  Congratulations to you on making this happen!  

On to 1111 in 2011 !!! (do I hear a goal of 2011 in 2011??)  Thanks for all you all do. 

IFSR President Brian 

WOW!! Wonderful News…    
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ShelterBox USA Joins Hands With Boy Scouts of America, Launches 

Youth Site 

In the photo – Fifty Scouts from the West De-

partment International Scouts d’Haiti help set 

up 70 tents in four hours for survivors of the 

devastating earthquake that struck Haiti in 

January 2010. 

LAKEWOOD RANCH, Fla., March 10, 2011—ShelterBox USA, a disaster relief charity that provides shelter and equip-

ment to disaster survivors around the world, is pleased to announce its official relationship with the Boy Scouts of 

America and has launched a site for Scouts and other youth—www.youngshelterboxusa.org.      
 

“ShelterBox already has a strong history of working with Scouts in the field,” said Emily Sperling, ShelterBox USA in-

terim executive director.  
 

While delivering aid in countries such as Haiti, Brazil, Guatemala, the Philippines, Kenya, and Italy, local Scouts have 

helped ShelterBox response teams with the distribution of tents and the set-up of camps.  
 

Sperling adds, “This partnership is a natural fit, and we are so pleased to work with one of our nation’s most notable 

youth leadership and development organizations.”   
 

ShelterBox USA and the Boy Scouts of America will work together to promote the importance of shelter and humani-

tarian action following disasters, as well as how critical traditional Scout skills, including leadership, emergency pre-

paredness, camping, safety, communications, and citizenship in the community, nation, and world, become during a 

disaster. 
 

“For more than 100 years the Boy Scouts has worked to prepare its members for life—which includes a life of ser-

vice,” said Alf Tuggle, assistant Chief Scout Executive of the BSA. “We’re excited to work with ShelterBox, which 

meets a critical world need and provides our Scouts excellent opportunities of service.”   
 

Mark Dyer, ShelterBox USA’s Scout program coordinator and ShelterBox response team member, is developing a pro-

gram to educate Scouts in the U.S. about ShelterBox’s humanitarian relief work, using real-life examples of Scouts 

working alongside response teams in disaster zones.  
 

“We’ve been working to create activities for leaders to use in their meetings,” said Dyer. “The activities are fun and 

simple to run, while exploring all the interesting global themes of our humanitarian aid work.”   
 

Scout groups and leaders can find fun activities and information on www.youngshelterboxusa.org. For more informa-

tion about the ShelterBox USA Scout program, contact Mark Dyer at scouts@shelterboxusa.org.  
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IFSR Nominating Committee Report 2011—2012  

Interamerican Region 

President * PDG Brian Thiessen, USA 925-837-3355 bdtalamo@pacbell.net 

Vice President WOSM * Michael Bradshaw, Trinidad & Tobago mbradtt@yahoo.com 

Vice President WAGGGS Joie Hain, USA   770-855-7042            joiehain@greathomeloan.com  

International Secretary * Fred Gervat, USA 914.563.9170 fgervat@gmail.com 

Treasurer * Ralph Winter, USA 732-738-4400 rotaryrw@gmail.com 

International Commissioner * Vacant    

Nominations Committee Chair * PDG Dr. Harold Friend, USA 561-392-5919 hfriendmd@gmail.com 

World/IAR Executive Secretary * Randy Seefeldt, USA   619-917-6338 ifsr@sbcglobal.net 

Recognitions Committee Chair Norlyn L (Bud) Allison, USA   281-334-5929 ifsrna@verizon.net 

Convention & Jamboree Chair Fred Brenner, USA 724-458-2113 brenecol@zoominternet.net 

Membership Development Chair Tom Hogsten, USA (401) 539-2399 thogsten@aol.com 

Archivist/Historian Dan Miller, USA 859-269-7038 Dharlanm@aol.com 

Publications & Website Chair Dan O'Brien, USA 217-546-5570 Daniel.obrien@scouting.org 

Editor(Scouting Rotarian) Steven Kesler, USA 512 650 6820  keslergroup@gmail.com 

Assistant Editor Mark Francis, USA 307-234-7329 mark.francis@scouting.org 

Webmaster Steve Henning, USA 610-987-6184 rhodyman@earthlink.net 

Webmaster Noel Beard, USA 217-370-2145 noel.beard@thebeardfamily.com 

RIBI Chair * Colin Jones, UK 44(0)1727 858038 colinjonestoastmaster@hotmail.co.uk 

RIBI Secretary Michael Francis, UK 44(0)1206 330286 francis@heathersett.fsnet.co.uk 

RIBI Treasurer Ken Scott, UK 44(0)1582 768597 kscott4tax@ntlworld.com 

Thailand Jan Olav Aamlid, Thailand +66 0 38 42 00 90 coin@loxinfo.co.th 

India, Zone 4,5 & 6A Chandrashekar Alilaghatta, India  91-8182-255901 shekarasc@gmail.com 

Nigeria District 9125 Adio Mohammad, Nigeria 23480 33144081 adiomohammed@yahoo.com 

Member at Large* PDG David Judge, MBE, UK 44(0)1206 799222 david.a.judge@virgin.net 

* Members Executive Committee   

Chairman Phil Pfiffer, USA 615-429-4456 phil@pfiffer.org 

Vice-Chair, S & C America* Luis Sabater, Dominican Republic 809-562-1551 l.sabater@codetel.net.do 

Vice-Chair, English Carib* John Phillpot, Bahamas 242-393-5298 johnphillpot@hotmail.com 

Vice-Chair, Canada* Ross Hallett, Canada 780-761-4312   ross@hallettfinancial.ca 

Secretary/Treasurer* Marshall Hollis, USA 601-837-1500 mehollis2@bellsouth.net 

Member-at-Large* Mike Birkholm, USA 626-445-4712 mbirkholm@birkholmdirect.com 

Membership Committee Chair* William Baker, USA 714-558-2547 wbaker@lawbaker.com 

Zone and State Coordinator* PDG Jack Mayo, USA 512-732-7328 jackmayo@austin.rr.com 

District Coordinator, NA* Ed Chapman, USA 913-651-6266 echapman@farmersagent.com 

World/IAR Executive Secretary Randy Seefeldt, USA 619-917-6338 ifsr@sbcglobal.net 

California Section 5190 Doug McDonald, USA 530-632-6536 drmcdon@aol.com 

Southern California PDG Lane Calvert, USA 714-546-8558 lanec@oclfl.org 

Carolinas Section Edwin Owens, USA 336-284-2053 ncebo2001@earthlink.net 

Florida Section & Zone 34 Bill Litton, USA 407 708 7664  sanfordrotary0809@gmail.com 
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IFSR Nominating Committee Report 2010—2011 Continued 

Illinois Section Dan O'Brien, USA 217-529-2727 Daniel.obrien@scouting.org 

New Jersey, Zone 34, D7490 Andrew Garlick, USA 212-632-2374 agarlick@wpp.com 

New Jersey, Zone 34, D7490 Goeffrey Garlick, USA 201-956-0152 geo1223@gmail.com 

Ohio Section PDG Jack Young, USA 440-759-4000 jack1villa@aol.com 

Ohio Section Larry Hodapp, USA 937-954-3381 lhodapp@who.rr.com 

Pennsylvania Section Steve Henning, USA 610-987-6184 rhodyman@earthlink.net 

Texas Section Chair Jim Giffin, USA 817-337-4460 j1giffin@biostrike.com 

Virginia Section Russ Lloyd, USA 540-972-1917 rljbl@comcast.com 

Zone 25/26 Brian Russell, USA 562-493-3938 brussel@blaircommercial.com 

New York, Zone 24/32, D7230 PDG Joe Clark, USA (914) 233-3889 joeclarkpdg7230@gmail.com 

District 5280 John Jaacks, USA 310-377-4857 jax8@cox.net 

District 5320 Howard Dutra, USA 714-525-5772 hdutra@roadrunner.com 

Dsitrict 5360 Douglas MacDonald, Canada 403--283-6844 dmacdonald@scouts.ca 

Dsitrict 5370 Ross Hallett, Canada 780-914-7542 ross@hallettfinancial.ca 

District 5580 Dan Eikenbery, USA 218-675-6183 tenmile@tds.net 

District 5710 Andrew Garlick, USA 913-651-6266 echapman@farmersagent.com 

District 5770 PDG Don Adkins, USA 405-364-9043 dadkins3@cox.net 

District 5890 James Fulton, USA 713-385-1891 commissioner.jfulton@gmail.com 

District 6080 Glen Cameron, USA 417-337-0396 mgcameron@aol.com 

District 6490 Dan O'Brien, USA 217-546-5570 daniel.obrien@scouting.org 

District 6540 Jim Welborne, USA 219-879-3584 Jim.Welborne@welborne.com 

District 6760 Randy Worcester, USA 913-302-2425 randywoo@aol.com 

District 6840 J. Houston Costolo, USA  jhcostolo@att.net 

District 6880 Robert Grant, USA 251-943-7905 granteagle2@gulftel.com 

District 6900 Cam Sutherland, USA 404-344-1067 cbsutherland@bellsouth.net 

District 6920 Lee Hyer, USA 912-441-3529 thebulldawgbite@yahoo.com 

Dsitrict 6990 Steve Thacker, USA 561-350-6282 gsthacker2@hotmail.com 

District 7210 George Jennings, USA 8452275958 spfyh2000@yahoo.com 

District 7250 Rabbi Art Vernon, USA 516 489-7578  jccrabbi@optonline.net 

District 7490 Gina Boesch, USA 201-200-2060 gboesch@njcu.edu 

District 7510 Hal Daume, USA 908-322-9726 haldaume@incg.org 

District 7610 William Yarborough, USA 703-748-1717 WGYARC@aol.com 

District 7750 & 70 Rob Hanley, USA 864.234.9470 Rob.Hanley@rmtinc.com 

* Members Executive Committee     

A Call to Share 

To all IFSR members, A CALL TO SHARE.  We are always looking for stories describing how Rotary and Scouting work 

together to positively impact the lives of youth.  Please continue to send us your examples.  Please share your stories 

by sending them to our IFSR Newsletter editor, Steve Kesler, at keslergroup@gmail.com. 
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On Saturday, February 26, 2011, the Rotary Club of Rockdale County, Georgia, USA sponsored an Eagle Scout and 

Gold Award Scout Recognition Banquet.  Since the club’s founding in 1993, the Club has honored youth achieving the 

highest award in both the Boy Scouts of America and the Girl Scouts of America with a banquet on 11 different occa-

sions.  

 

This year eighteen Eagle Scouts and eight Gold Award Scouts 

were honored from Rockdale and Newton Counties.  Thanks to 

Georgia State Representative (and Rotarian) Pam Dickerson, all 

twenty-six scouts received a resolution from the Georgia 

House of Representatives recognizing their achievement and 

designating Saturday, February 26, 2011, as “Eagle Scout and 

Gold Award Scout Recognition Day” at the State Capitol.  Both 

the Newton and Rockdale County Boards of Commissioners 

also proclaimed February 26, 2011 as “Eagle Scout and Gold 

Award Scout Recognition Day” in each county.   

 

Not to be outdone, Club President Tom Harrison presented each scout with an International Fellowship of Scouting 

Rotarian’s Certificate of Outstanding Achievement, and fellow Rotarian and Rockdale County Sheriff Jeff Wigington 

presented each scout with a “Challenge Coin” to mark their special achievement. 

 

 In furtherance of Rotary’s Avenues of Service, not only was the night focused on New Generations, but also 

on Vocational Service.  Each scout had as a dinner mate a vocational mentor from an occupational field of their 

choice to join them and their parents for dinner.  Many questions were posed and answered, and one scout left with 

a looming job offer!  Vocational mentors included accountants, audio engineering, auto mechanics, business market-

ing, chef, engineering, film producer, firefighter, law enforcement, library sciences, military, nursing, and medicine.  

Mentors were Rotarians and non-Rotarians.  PDG Gary Moore couldn’t believe there was no wannabe attorneys 

amongst the scouts!  

 

 The evening’s featured speaker was Georgia Army Na-

tional Guard Lieutenant Colonel (Promotable) Lanita Kuhn who 

fascinated the attendees with a recap of her extensive military 

career.  She serves as the Georgia Army National Guard’s Chief 

of the Officer Personnel Branch and as Battalion Commander 

for the 110
th

 Combat Service Support Battalion in Tifton, Geor-

gia.  LTC Kuhn has served in the military for 28 years, and re-

cently returned from a tour of duty in Afghanistan where she 

served as the Command Inspector General for Task Force 

Phoenix and the 82
nd

 Airborne Division.  LTC Kuhn has been 

branch qualified in Chemical, Aviation, Quartermaster, and 

most recently in Logistics.  

Continued on next page 
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DG Gene Windham graced the evening with his presence and words, 

as did representatives of both the Boy and Girl Scouts.  Club Presi-

dent Tom and DG Gene surprised PDG Gary Moore with the Interna-

tional Fellowship of Scouting Rotarian’s Cliff Dochterman Scouting 

Service Award for Rotarians and Rotaractors. 

 

The evening’s meal was prepared by Rotarian and Chef Alain Bou-

zoubaa, and with serving line assistance provided by Merrelyn and 

Irene (the better halves of Homer Lewis and PDG Gary respectively); 

music was provided by PDG Gary’s daughter Carey, a classically 

trained flutist. 

 

A good time was had by all.  We are already looking forward to next year!  

Become a Founding Member of a  New Rotary Action Group to Fight 

Muscular Dystrophy  

Do you (or anyone in your Club) know a family member or Rotary friend dealing with Muscular Dystrophy?  A new 

Rotary Action Group is being organized to work with folks world wide who are challenged with this  muscle disor-

der.  You are needed - to be one of the founding members of this new Rotary Action Group. 

  

Rotarians John and Jeanne Brunk of Groveland, California, USA, are developing the Muscular Dystrophy Action 

Group to help with the fight and treatment of Duchenne Muscular Dystrophy, a muscle disorder that affects 1 in 

3500 boys worldwide. Their grandson Carter was diagnosed with Duchenne Muscular Dystrophy in 2005 at the age 

of one. Their drive to fight Duchenne has reached great momentum. John has served as past-president of the 

Groveland Rotary Club and ADG of District 5220. To organize the MD-RAG we need Rotarians in  at least 3 other 

countries to join those in the USA in the fight against this fatal disease, so that international development of the 

group can support their goals.  

 

If you want to help get this new RAG formed, or are interested in helping in some other way, or are looking to learn 

more, please email John and Jeanne Brunk at jcb41@hughes.net. Thank you for your support!  

District 5320 and Orange County Council BSA incorporate Scouting into New Generations programing .  PDG Lane 

Calvert of D-5320 (who is also New Generations Director of D-5320 and  a Scout Executive himself, has created an 

excellent Power Point presentation on blending Interact, Rotaract and Youth Leadership Workshops (including 

RYLA) with Scouting, Youth Exchange, etc.  This can be used by any District or any IFSR member.  Contact Lane at  

lanec@ocbsa.org  or his phone (714) 906 0929 for more information on what you and I can do in our Districts to 

enhance Scouting/Rotary networking, service and fun! 

New Generations  



Application for Membership & Renewal: International Fellowship of Scouting Rotarians  

 

PO Box 19982 
San Diego, CA 92159 0982 

  

IFSR is a group of Rotarians dedicated to 
promoting Scouting through Rotary for 
fellowship and service.  This fellowship 
operates in accordance with Rotary 
International policy but is not an agency of 
or controlled by Rotary International. 

We’re on the web: 

WWW.IFSR-NET.ORG 

The Official Publication of the  
International Fellowship of Scouting 

Rotarians  

 

Annual Membership        Renewal all   US$25 
                      (IFSR pin)          New Member  US$35            New Rotaract   US$35         New Associate  US$35 

                                       

 

Life Membership   US$275 (IFSR pin) & check ONE below 
    Blue Tie      Green Tie     Maroon Tie     Neckerchief     Ladies Scarf 

Name _____________________________________________  Address ______________________________________________ 

City_______________________________________________  State/Province_________________________________________ 

ZIP/Postal Code_____________________________________  Country_______________________________________________  

Email Address_______________________________________ Phone(H)___________________(W)________________________ 

Rotary/Rotaract Club_______________________________________________________ Rotary District____________________ 

 

In UK(RIBI) - send Pounds Sterling (in equivalent US $) check to: Michael Francis 

 Tel:  44 (0)1206 330286     Heathersett, Stanway Green  

Email:  francis@heathersett.fsnet.co.uk    Colchester, Essex  CO3 5RA    UK 

 

All countries except UK:  Make checks payable to “IFSR” - Send US$ to: IFSR Executive Secretary   

 Tel: (619) 917- 6338            P O BOX 19982     

 Email:  ifsr@sbcglobal.net     San Diego, CA  92159-0982      USA   

If you would prefer payment by credit card, fill in the information below: 

Credit Card  VISA   Master Card 

Card #  Exp. Date  

Name on card _______________________________________ Signature _____________________________________________ 

Credit card billing street address______________________________________________ ZIP/Postal Code___________________     


